Class of 1999 Executive Committee
Conference Call
Wednesday, August 22, 2007

Present: Dave Dookeeram, Danni Downing, Kevin Findlan, Jeff Fine, Meg Lysy, Karen Mangold, Rex Morey, Damali Rhett, Jonah Sonnenborn, Michelle Sweetser, Adrienne Wagner.


Absent:  Juan Bell, Debbie Bender, Liz French, James Gallo, Jon Hummel, Caroline Kaufmann, Jessica Kelley, Seth Kelly, Emily Kornegay, Melissa Maggio, Ann Sharfstein Mielcarz, John Muckle, Holly Smith Munsie, Jeff Munsie, Tony Perry, Melissa Rikard, Evan Walsh , Willy Wong, Sara Zrike
1. President’s Update

Michelle reported that she filed the annual Class Activities Report with the College in July by the deadline.  While she knew that it had been an active year for the executive committee, the report made it clear just how much we had accomplished over the course of the previous year.  Highlights include:

· 8 mini-reunions in 6 cities
· Increased number of dues payers and remained fairly steady in DCF fundraising
· Raised enough funds to fund a Tucker Fellow for a second year, plus some monies to put in the class projects reserve
· Completely revamped the class website
· Completed a class survey
· Prepared 5 issues of the class newsletter and 6 class notes columns in the Dartmouth Alumni Magazine
· Partnered with affiliate programs and began earning monies
· Created a partnership with LinkedIn
· And more…
None of this would have been possible without the efforts of all EC members.
2. Reunion Committee

Jeff reviewed a few highlights from the written update he provided to the committee on the reunion planning process.  The committee has been very active and looks forward to planning a fun and exciting 10th reunion.
3. Awards Committee

Danni reported that the awards committee had received one comment on the draft criteria that was circulated to the committee in May and presented the criteria to the executive committee again for comment.  The committee voted to accept the criteria as presented.

The committee will be working over the coming months to identify an award recipient and hopes to present the first award during reunion at a joint reception with our Tucker Fellows, assuming that individuals interested in one of the events are likely to find the other to be of interest as well.  The committee expects to spend approximately $200 for the creation of a framed awards citation and for some light refreshments during the reunion reception.
4. Class Project

Dave reported that we have successfully raised funds to support a Tucker Fellow again this coming year.  The Tucker Foundation has indicated that it would prefer that we support a Fellow in the winter quarter, rather than the fall quarter, as we did this past year.  Executive committee members will again this year be given the opportunity to choose our fellow from a number of possible candidates. The selection process will take place in the fall.  He reiterated the intent to hold a reception with our Tucker Fellows during our reunion next June.  

5. Goals/Objectives, Committee Assignments

Michelle asked the committee to bring forth any ideas that they might have as goals, objectives, and special projects for the coming year, noting that we had fulfilled many of those that we had set out to attain last year and that we are in a good position to fulfill a number of those remaining, including the baby card project headed by Meg Lysy.

No conclusive decisions were reached, but a number of questions and ideas emerged:

· There was some discussion as to whether we needed to add additional services, or whether we should continue to engage in and strengthen the services we already provide.  

· Some members suggested that we should redouble our communications efforts and make them more targeted.  Much of this discussion centered around class dues. Concrete ideas included:

· Polling those dues payers who did pay this past year after a number of years’ absence.

· Do we see class dues payment as a financial issue or as a measure of the engagement of our classmates?  Perhaps we should look at other ways in which we might also measure classmates’ participation in and engagement with our class.

· Should we track the number of pages viewed and what pages are viewed on our class website?

· The group discussed the timing of another survey of our classmates, with some suggesting that a good time to follow-up with classmates might be after our 10th reunion.  Rex indicated that the College does a post-reunion survey focusing largely on reunion itself, rather than class-specific questions.

6. Other

Rex announced that Michelle has been selected to receive the Young Alumni Distinguished Service Award from the College.  She will receive the award during our reunion next June.
